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“And, behold, thou shalt conceive in thy womb, and bring forth a son, and shalt call his name JESUS.”  Luke 1:31  

The Episcopal Church of the Annunciation   

 

 
 

 

 
 

Check out our Web site to find latest  
newsletter, calendar, sermons and more. 
Thank you to Scott Clements for his help 
in keeping website information updated.  

 
 

OPPORTUNITIES TO PARTICIPATE IN OUR 
PARISH LIFE  

 
Non perishable food needed. 

Bring your Items into the Narthex or Church office. 
 

In Person Worship Begins 
Sunday, August 2, 2020. There will be an 8:00 am,  

10:30 am & 5:00 pm service. Please respond each week to  
Dorsey McMichael’s email or give her or the church office  

a call to reserve your time slot. See page 2 in this  
newsletter for guidelines to returning to in-person worship 

 

Blessing of the Backpacks & School Supplies 
Sunday, August 2 at whichever service you attend. Young people, 

please bring your backpack and school supplies. The donated 
school supplies for J.D. Dickerson Elementary will be blessed also.  

 

Annunciation Sunday Worship  

Will Continue on Facebook  

If you do not wish to attend, the service will continue to be  
live-streamed via Annunciation’s Facebook. Join us LIVE  

by clicking here on Facebook every Sunday at 10:30 for worship,  
or catch us later for the recorded service! 

 

Bible for Dummies Study 
Wednesday, August 5, 19, & 26 at 6:00 pm in Parrish Hall.  

Please wear your mask. 
 

Vestry Meeting 
Monday, August 24, at 5:30 pm. Please wear your mask. 

 

https://www.facebook.com/annunciation.vidalia


 

 

 

July 20, 2020 
 
Dear Friends, 
 
Earlier in July, I met with several members of the Vestry to develop detailed plans for returning to in-person 
worship. These plans, outlined below, are based on guidelines (Guidance for Church Physical In-Person 
Gathering and Building Use with Respect to COVID-19, along with a Safer Standard Chart outlining the 
minimum required health standards) sent to every congregation in June by the Diocese. Bishop Frank 
Logue, in his letter to the clergy and lay leaders, said that we are to follow to the best of our ability the  
standards set in these guidelines to begin worshiping in-person at this time. 
 
Using our plan, based upon the Diocesan guidelines, we will return to in-person worship on  
Sunday, August 2. Please understand; these guidelines are restrictive to keep us as safe as possible.  
Our insurance will not cover us if we do not comply with the guidelines to the best of our abilities. For those 
of you who feel concerned about returning to in-person worship, or feel you cannot follow the guidelines 
outlined below, we will continue to live-stream our service every Sunday via Facebook and send copies  
of the service via email. Paper copies are sent to those with no email. 
 
Annunciation’s Plan for Returning to In-Person Worship 
 
Sunday Worship Services: Duration approximately 40 minutes. 
8:00 am service in the Old Sanctuary – maximum number of people 10 
10:30 am service in the New Sanctuary – maximum number of people 30 
5:00 pm service in the Parish Hall – maximum number of people 12 – New Service & Time 
 
Very Important! Every week, you will receive an email from Dorsey McMichael or the church office  
asking you to sign up via email for the service you will attend. Please reply to that email the service you 
would like to attend. For those without email, you will need to call Dorsey at 770-598-5212, or you may  
call the church office.  Please do not show up to one of these service without signing up or phoning, 
as we will need to make sure we do not go over the number allowed per spacing requirements.   
 
Masks are required for everyone 2 years old and older. If you come without a mask, one will be provided 
for you. 
 
There will be a free standing hand sanitizer station located outside the front door to use before entering  
the building. At the 10:30 am service, an usher will escort you to your seat, as pews and certain seating  
areas will be closed off.  The usher will record your name, contact information if needed, and pew location 
on a seating chart. The ushers will also be available to help remind us of the many guidelines we need to 
follow. At the other services, Rev. Denise will fill out seating chart. This information is necessary for  
contact tracing in case we need to let people know they may have been exposed to COVID-19. 
 
Upon entering, each person will be given a small bag with Lysol wipes to clean their pew, chair, or table 

area at the end of the service. A covered trashcan will be available at the back of the church for disposing 

the used wipes as you leave. 

 

There will be no congregating in the Narthex before or after the service. If you desire to spend time visiting 
after the service, we ask that it be done outside following good social distancing. 
 
There will be one way and traffic flow markings on the carpet. The center isle will be used for entering and 
for moving forward to the pews and the altar for communion. For all exiting, and returning to your seat after 
communion, please use the side isles. To keep as much distance between you and the people in the pew, 
please walk single file in the center of the isle when you enter or leave. 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

There will be No Bulletins, Hymnals, or Prayer Books available. The service will be sent via email &  
mail for those without email. I encourage you to bring your own bulletin and prayer book. 
 
There will be No: Nursery or youth activities; Singing of Hymns; Passing the Peace/Greetings; Passing 
the Offering Plate (it will be located at the back of the church as you enter); Procession; Food &  
Beverages. 
 
The Eucharist will be offered (bread or hosts, and wine in small cups). The bread will be broken into 
small pieces and placed on the corporal on the altar. The individual small communion cups will be filled 
by the LEM. A hands free sanitizer station will be placed by the communion rail to use as you come up  
to the altar one by one, or by family. You will take a piece of bread or a host and a small cup of wine. 
Rev. Denise and the LEM will issue the words of administration allowing enough distance between us.  
A small trashcan will be placed beside the altar for the disposal of the used wine cups. 
 
Restrooms will be for emergency use only. Signs are posted at each restroom detailing safe restroom 
procedures. A hands free sanitizer station will be located outside the bathrooms and Lysol wipes will  
be available in each restroom to wipe down areas that are touched. Please discard all wipes and  
towels in the trashcan before leaving. 
 
Please wear comfortable, light clothing this summer. The buildings will be cold when you enter then,  
after the service begins, the air conditioning will be turned off (we will give this a try before looking into  
a more expensive way of cleaning the air). Remember the service will be shorter in duration. 
 

Please remember if you have had a temperature of 100.4 F or greater, or any symptoms of  
COVID-19 in the past three days, or have been exposed to anyone with these symptoms, please  
stay home. 
 
If you develop symptoms of COVID-19 and/or test positive within five (5) days after attending church, 

you must let me (Rev. Denise) know immediately. When such information is reported, others at 
the gathering may be notified of potential exposure, the public health department will be notified 
and Canon Loren Lasch in the Diocesan Office will be notified. 

 
I know church will be very different. It certainly has been since March, but the Lord is with us and we  
will get through this time. I am praying and hoping that we will soon be able to move into Phase 2 which 
will be less restrictive while still seeking to keep us safe. Thank you for your cooperation and support.  
If you have any questions or concerns please feel free to contact me. 
 
With the love of Christ, 
 

+Denise 
 



 

 

 

              Sunday, August 2 Blessing of the Backpacks and School Supplies 
 
Young people please bring your backpacks to church to be blessed. We are also accepting School 
Supplies to be donated to J.D. Dickerson next week.  
 
Below is a list of supplies for the lower grades but any help will be greatly appreciated!  

Please purchase and bring items into the narthex or office.  
 
Full size book bag (without rollers)            Box of Wet Wipes          

Plastic Pencil Box          Regular Size Crayons          

Fiskar Scissors                #2 Pencils ( Non Decorative)                                                     

Large Erasers          Ziploc Bags (Gallon & Quart) 

Boxes of Kleenex                      Glue Sticks                                           

Large Bottles of Hand Sanitizer               Lysol Spray or Clorox Wipes  

                           Video Live-Streaming Equipment Needed at Annunciation.  

    Can You Help Us Raise the Funds? 

Did you know that between 75 and 200 people have been watching our service each 

week on Facebook? I’ve heard you ask: how can we introduce our beautiful and  

meaningful worship service to those who have never experienced the richness of the Episcopal 

Church? Well, unfortunately and fortunately, it has taken a pandemic to open the way for the world to 

experience the Episcopal Church. If there is one good thing to come out of this pandemic, this outreach 

of live-streaming our service to the public is it! 

 

Therefore, the Vestry has agreed that we will need to continue to live-stream even after COVID-19 is a 

thing of the past. We have been very fortunate to have Danielle Turoski and Christina Storkamp  

videoing our service using their phones and a tripod. But they can’t do this forever. As soon as possible, 

we will need to purchase a professional video camera, computer, and sound system. Danielle had been 

researching what we will need; the cost will run between $2500 & $5000. 

 

The Vestry would like to ask for your help in raising these funds. The amount we raise will help  

determine what we can purchase. If you would like to donate to the live-streaming equipment, please 

make a check out to the church and in the memo write: For Live-Streaming Equipment. Thank you!! 

    

  

 Pentecost Season Veil in Memory and  

 Thanksgiving of the Life of John Roller. 



 

 

 

                                      Remote Giving Options  
 
During this time when we have not been able to worship in-person, the vestry and rector would like to 

thank you very much for continuing to send in your tithes and offerings to the church. 
 
Online Giving is now available at Annunciation 

We are excited to announce that you can now give online through our website www.annunciationvidalia.org.  

We have partnered up with PayPal, an online giving option. PayPal offers a fast, easy checkout process and  

accepts PayPal credit, credit cards, debit cards and Venmo. When you go to our website you will see the  

Payment Button. There is a fee of 2.2% of the transaction amount. If you can cover this fee with your donation,  

it would be greatly appreciated. Also, with your donation please let us know if it’s a Pledge, or to be used for 

some other purpose like the Memorial Fund or Discretionary fund. 
 
Other options to use during this time are: 

Direct Bank Checks – regular monthly check’s to the church through your financial institution. 

Mail a Paper Check – The oldie but goodie…you can always mail in a paper check to the office. 

 
This has been a difficult time for everyone and for many it has been a time of financial hardship. Please know 

you can reach out to Rev. Denise and any of your vestry members for support.  We are hopeful that soon we will 

be able to worship together at best, in small groups. Our prayers are with you. 

Thank You’s… 
 
To Danielle Turoski and Christina Storkamp for their amazing live-streaming skills. We couldn’t have 

done it with out you.  

 

Congratulations! 
 
Harry & Jackie Moses just became the proud grandparents of a beautiful baby boy.  

Parents John Collins and  Lizzie O’Leary welcomed Samuel George Collins on  

July 2 , 2020.  

 

 

 

 

 

These masks have been made by Jen and  

Eleanor Martinez for our church family. If you 

would like to come by the church and pick  

out a mask for you and/or family members, 

please stop by the church offices first so we 

can let you into the Narthex. 

about:blank


 

 

 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 

2  The Ninth Sunday after  
    Pentecost 
 
 8:00 am Holy Eucharist II 
10:30 am Holy Eucharist II 
 5:00 pm Holy Eucharist II 
 
Live-steam 
10:30 am Holy Eucharist II 

3 4 
 
 
 

5 
 
 
 
 
 
Bible  
Study for  
Dummies  
6:00 pm 

6 7 
Office 
Closed 
 
Rev.  
Denise’s 
Day off 

8 

9  The Tenth Sunday after  
    Pentecost 
 
 8:00 am Holy Eucharist II 
10:30 am Holy Eucharist II 
 5:00 pm Holy Eucharist II 
 
 

Live-steam 
10:30 am Holy Eucharist II 

10 
 
Rev. Denise 
Vacation.  
August 10-15. 

11 
 
 

12 13 14 
Office 
Closed 
 
Rev.  
Denise’s 
Day off 

15 

16 The Eleventh Sunday  
     after Pentecost 
 
 8:00 am Holy Eucharist II 

10:30 am Holy Eucharist II 
 5:00 pm Holy Eucharist II 
 
 

Live-steam 
10:30 am Holy Eucharist II 

17 18 
 
 
 

19 
 
 
 

 
 
Bible  
Study for  
Dummies  
600 pm 

20 21 
Office 
Closed 
 

Rev.  
Denise’s 
Day off 

22 

23 The Twelfth Sunday after  
     Pentecost 
 
 8:00 am Holy Eucharist II 
10:30 am Holy Eucharist II 
 5:00 pm Holy Eucharist II 
 

 
Live-steam 
10:30 am Holy Eucharist II 

24 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Vestry  
Meeting at 
5:30. 

25 
 
 

26 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Bible  
Study for  
Dummies  
600 pm 

27 28 
Office 
Closed 
 
Rev.  
Denise’s 
Day off 

29 

30 The Thirteenth Sunday 
      after Pentecost 
 
 8:00 am Holy Eucharist II 
10:30 am Holy Eucharist II 
 5:00 pm Holy Eucharist II 
 
 
 
Live-steam 

10:30 am Holy Eucharist II 

31 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

    

AUGUST 2020 



 

 

 

       Outreach Opportunity’s  
 
Non perishable Food Needed For Our Pantry 
In need of canned or boxed food items to give to those in need. Bring your food items into the Narthex  
or Church Office. 
 
Little Free Library 
Is a nonprofit organization that inspires a love of reading, builds community, and sparks creativity by  
fostering neighborhood book exchanges around the world. Through Little Free Library book exchanges, 
millions of books are exchanged each year, profoundly increasing access to books for readers of all ages.  
 
Victoria Bausch and her son, Anderson decided to build a Little Free Library after her mother died, in 
memory of her love to read to them. We are very fortunate that Victoria and Anderson wanted to place 
their Little Free Library on our church grounds. It is located to the left of the main driveway as you enter 
the church grounds and it is filled with books. Please get the word out so others may know the joy of 
reading. 
 
Monthly Outreach Contributions 
Each month we generously donate $50 to the United Way and to the Salvation Army and $100 to J.D. 
Dickerson Backpack Buddies program during the school year. Anyone that wishes to add to any of our 
monthly donations may do so. 
 

Refuge needs list:  
Walmart gift cards, ladies and children pajamas (all sizes), underwear and socks (all sizes), baby diapers 
& pull-ups (all sizes), personal hygiene items, alarm clocks, portable cribs, white towels and wash cloths, 
white twin size sheet sets, bath soap, feminine hygiene products, baby needs, cleaning supplies, alcohol,  
Q-tips, alarm clocks, toilet paper, paper towels, laundry detergent, Lysol wipes, baby monitors. 
 

Soaps needs list:  
Dry puppy and dog food (Purina or Pedigree), towels and blankets (gently used okay), cleaning products: 
bleach, paper towels, dawn, leashes & collars-all sizes, Tractor Supply or Walmart gift cards. 
 
The Saint Frances Memorial Garden  
Believing that all life is sacred and that God honors our love and care for His creatures, the Episcopal 
Church of the Annunciation dedicates a place on the church grounds for the final resting place for the 
ashes of beloved companion animals. Personalized engraved pet memorial step stone 7.5” diameter In 
Loving Memory may be purchased. All monetary donations will go to SOAPS. For more information or to 
arrange a memorial service, please contact the church office at: 912-537-3776. Please get the word out 
that this is available to all in our community of Vidalia. 
   
Flower and Sanctuary Lamp Charts are posted in the Narthex 
Flowers at the altar add such beauty to our worship. We are in need of people to sign up for flowers on 
Sunday, the cost is $50.  View the Flower Chart in the hall way for available dates. When you sign up for 
flowers, remember to state “in honor, thanksgiving, or in memory of” and the person’s name(s). Make 
checks payable to Annunciation, earmarked “flowers” indicating your date. Flower Guild Members needed 
to make flower arrangements for Sundays worship. If interested, contact the Church office. 
 
Sanctuary Lamps are $10:  
To sponsor, see the Lamp Chart in the church hall way: in honor of, thanksgiving for or in memory of a 
loved one. Make checks payable to Annunciation, ear marked for “Sanctuary Lamp” indicating your  
date(s).  



 

 

 

Vestry Meeting Minutes – Annunciation – June 22, 2020 at 5:30 pm 
 
Members Present:  The Very Reverend Denise Vaughn, Rebecca Miller, Jack Dell, Jerry Yates, Dorsey McMichael 
 
Members Absent:  Matt Storkamp, Teresa Barrera-Edge 
 
Treasurer Absent: Frank Champion; Clerk Present by Phone: Beverly Thompson; Deacon Absent: Rev. Dcn. Burt 
Derrick 
 
Meeting opened by Rev. Denise with prayer. 
 
Study of Acts 21 was completed; meeting was held in the Parish Hall with social distancing due to coronavirus. 
Vestry Meeting minutes for May 2020 were reviewed; Jack moved to approve minutes with two corrections, 2nd by 
Rebecca, motion passed. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: (Denise for Frank) May 2020 Financial Report was reviewed.  Income for May was $12,186 and 
included $7000 check from State Street (Manry Memorial Fund) and around $5000 pledged income.  Jack had a 
question about the plate offering year-to-date; Denise is going to check on it.  Expenses are typical for this time of 
year.  Restricted funds are now separated on Financial Report.  Rebecca moved to approve the financial report, 2nd 
by Jack, motion passed. 
 
Senior Warden’s Report: (Rebecca) Rebecca reported that the replanting of the annual flower bed has been  
completed and she wishes to thank Danielle Turoski and her daughters, Layla and Miah, for their wonderful help. 
 
Junior Warden’s Report: (Jack) Jack reported that the shrubbery has been trimmed and thanks all who have helped 
with this.  The Sacristy water heater has been checked out and is in satisfactory working condition. 
 
Deacon’s Report: Rev. Dcn. Burt continues to be absent due to work. 
 
Rector’s Report: (Rev. Denise) Our new phone service will be hooked up on Thursday morning.  Jackson Sharpe, 
from Presbyterian church, may be willing to help set up long-term virtual taping of our church services.  Rebecca  
suggested that it might be good for the sound system to be able to connect to hearing aids.  In the meantime,  
Danielle Turoski continues to record each service for live streaming on our Facebook page.  Denise reviewed the  
Diocesan guidelines for in-person worship and gatherings that has been received from the Diocese.  A written plan 
that follows these guidelines must be developed and presented to Bishop Logue for approval.  Vestry members will 
work on development of a plan.  School supplies are being collected throughout July.  Bibles for Dummies Study has 
resumed on Tuesday’s at 1:00 pm in the Parish Hall with social distancing and masks to be worn by participants.  
Rev. Denise will be out of town on Sunday, June 28; Rebecca Miller will be the officiant for Morning Prayer services.  
Next Vestry Meeting will be held at 5:30 pm on Monday, July 27th. 
 
Business: 

1. Rev. Denise reported that removal of the live oak tree by Frank Champion, as a volunteer, would be covered 
by our church insurance.  Frank has agreed to do the work as a volunteer.  A plan would be developed to 
possibly remove the stump and beautify the area by the Grounds Committee after the tree is down.  Dorsey 
and Rebeccca are working on a plan to possibly build a bench or some other piece in memory of Fr. Ron 
Southerland with wood from the tree.  Jack moved that it be approved for Frank Champion to remove the live 
oak tree, and that wood from the tree be salvaged to build a bench or other piece in memory of Father Ron 
Southerland, who planted the tree; 2nd by Dorsey, motion passed. 

2. Vestry members will meet with Rev. Denise on Wednesday, 7/8/2020 at 1 pm to develop a written plan for  
in-person worship and gatherings at Annunciation that follows the guidelines in the Diocese of Georgia Guidance 

Document and the COVID-19 Safer Standards Chart that have been developed by the Diocese.  This plan  
     will be submitted to Bishop Frank Logue for approval. 
 

Ministry Area Reports:  Already covered during meeting. 
 
Meeting adjourned with Lord’s Prayer at 7:40 pm. 
 
Beverly Thompson 

Beverly Thompson, Clerk for the Vestry 



 

 

 

Our Parish Prayer List 
 

We pray for the safety and security of 
The United States of America and especially those serving our country: Sarah Rosser cousin of the Jenkins and Yates families,  
now serving in the military. Samantha Leamy, Anne Childers daughter serving in the U.S. Air Force. 

Missionaries:  Dennis & Donna Reed in Malawi, Africa. 

We add to the Prayer List this week 

We continue Prayers for 
JoAnne, for healing.  
Victoria Bausch and family, for comfort, on the passing of her father Ron Miller. 
Teresa Edge and family, for comfort, on the passing of her father Israel Barrera. 
Quinten Turpin, for comfort and healing. 
Todd Alexander, for healing. 
Larry Walraven, for comfort and healing. 
Cole Teza, for healing. 
Isreal Barrera, father to Teresa Barrera Edge, for comfort and healing. 
Judy McVey, for comfort and healing. 
Finn Leamy, Grandson of Ann Childers, for comfort and healing. 
David Ivey, friend of Jane Hall Williams, for healing. 
Philip, Jamie, family & First Baptist Church Mt. Juliet, for comfort from the tornado in Nashville. 
Teresa Smith, friend of Beverly Thompson, for comfort and healing. 
Anderson Bausch, for continued healing. 
Linda McDilda, friend of Beverly Thompson & Jane Hall  for comfort and healing. 
Jack & Pat Childers, for comfort and healing. 
Mitchell Anderson, father to Crystal Anderson, for comfort and healing. 
Felicia Adams, friend of Beverly Thompson, for strength and comfort. 
Essia Howell and daughter Kelly for comfort and God’s intervention. 
Jayne Brown, friend of Wes Chapman, for healing. 
Fran Williams, for comfort and healing. 
Andrea Weisnewski, daughter to Sue Nickl, friend of Jerry & Terry Yates, for comfort and healing. 
Nathan Dayan, friend of Wes Chapman, for comfort and healing. 
Wayne McDilda, for healing, friend of Jane Hall and Beverly Thompson. 
Sue Nickl, friend of the Yates, for healing and comfort.  
Prayers for those who suffer with long-term illness 
Danny Bowen, brother of Beverly Thompson, for comfort & healing. 
Michael Bowen, brother of Beverly Thompson, for comfort & healing. 
Mary Thompson, Chuck Thompson’s sister for healing. 
Lisa Moore, for comfort and healing. 
Joe Clements, brother in law to Jack Dell, for comfort and healing. 
Blanche Reaves, mother of Glenn Reaves, for comfort and healing. 
Christopher Bowen, Beverly Thompson’s nephew, for healing.  
Johanna Derrick, for healing. 
Barbee Adams for healing. 
Rob Bowen, Beverly Thompson’s nephew for comfort and healing. 
Chuck Thompson, for healing. 
Cindy Gicas, for comfort and healing. 
Jimmy Gillis, for comfort and healing, and his wife Justine, who is his caregiver.  

Prayers for those who suffer from age related illnesses, and for the care-givers  
Carolyn Sodergren, Margaret Fullam’s mom for comfort and healing. 
Patton Gillis, and for care-giver, Karen Gillis.  
Patricia Gillis, mother of Patrice Jordan and Charles Gillis, for comfort and healing. 
Mildred Moore, mother of Lisa Moore for comfort and healing. 
Ann Bowman, for comfort and healing. 
Ruth Hopkins, Sherron Threlkeld’s mom, for comfort and healing. 
If you know of someone who should be added or removed from the list, please contact the Church office:  537-3776 or theannunciation@bellsouth.net . 

August Birthdays:  Eleanor Martinez 5th; Sarah Yates 11th; Anne Fowler 13th;  
Desiree Rogers 14th; Nancy Ford 14th; Chuck Thompson 15th; William Rogers 21; 
Caroline Butehorne 22nd; Paul Threlkeld 24th; Jesus Hernandez Jr. 25th; Ansley Threlkeld 26th;  
Alexa Britton 26th; Bill Glass 26th; Alison Maxine Champion 26th. 
 
August Anniversary’s:  John & Sue Ladson 28th. 



 

 

 The Episcopal Church of the Annunciation 
1512 Meadows Lane (Corner of Cheney Dr. & Meadows Lane) 
PO Box 1311                     
Vidalia, GA 30475 
 

 

Rector:  The Very Rev. Denise Vaughn, Phone: (660) 973-9330; Email: rev.denisecvaughn@gmail.com 

Deacon:  The Rev. Dcn. Burt Derrick, Phone: (912) 293-3308; Email: jburtd@outlook.com 

Church Office Phone (912) 537-3776    

Church Office Fax (912) 537-0608 

Church Office Email: theannunciation@bellsouth.net           

Web Site:  http://www.annunciationvidalia.org 

Facebook Fan Page LIKE:  http://www.facebook.com/Annunciation-Episcopal-Church-Vidalia-GA 
 
SUNDAY WORSHIP SCHEDULE: In Person-Sunday Service Postponed Until Further Notice 
  8:00 am  Holy Eucharist 
  9:30 am-10:15 am Adult Christian Education 
10:30 am  Holy Eucharist 
  9:45 am-10:15 am Children Aged 2-9 Christian Education (Sunday School Room, Office Bldg) 
Nursery offered to small children during 10:30 a.m. service (Nursery room, Office Bldg) 

 

Mission Statement 

Mindful of God’s call to be His people, we, the parishioners of The Episcopal Church of the Annunciation,  

accept as our mission the growth and nurture of relationships with God, each other, and the community. 
 

Vision Statement 

Through our faith in God, Jesus, and the Holy Spirit, we hope, pray, and work to share Christ’s love and  

to make a positive difference in the lives of each other, our community, and the world. 

 

 

 8:00 am Lector 
 

8:00 Eucharistic  
     Minister 

10:30 a.m. Lector 10:30 a.m. Eucharistic Minister 

August 2 Donnie Alderman Rebecca Miller Hugh Jordan Matthew Storkamp 

August 9 Donnie Alderman Rebecca Miller Larry Threlkeld Victoria Bausch 

August 16     Wes Chapman        Rebecca Miller Bill Martinez Jack Dell 

August 23 Donnie Alderman Rebecca Miller Victoria Bausch Harry Moses 

August 30 Donnie Alderman Rebecca Miller Youth  Beverly Thompson 

 Altar Guild 
 

Ushers Acolyte Alms 

August 2 Susan Threlkeld Jack Dell/Dorsey McMichael Madison Storkamp  

August 9 Anne Roller To be determined Anderson Bausch  

August 16 Christie Roller To be determined Joe Perez  

August 23 Phyllis Roan To be determined Layla or Miah Turoski  

August 30 Jackie Moses To be determined Mikey Solis  

 Special Reception Coffee or LUNCH Collection Counters 

August 2  Hugh Jordan/Jack Dell 

August 9  To be determined on Sunday 

August 16  To be determined on Sunday 

August 23  To be determined on Sunday 

August 30  To be determined on Sunday 

AUGUST 2020 SUNDAY SERVER SCHEDULE 


